
HUMBOLDT COUNTY 
NOTICE OF EXEMPTION 

To: Humboldt County Clerk/Recorder From:  Humboldt County-Department of Aviation 
825 5th Street, 5th Floor 
Eureka, CA 95501 
707-445-7593

3561 Boeing Ave. 
McKinleyville, CA 95519 
707-839-5401

Project Title: 

Project Location - Specific: 

GPS Coordinates:  Latitude 

Description of Nature, Purpose, and Beneficiaries of Project: 

 Longitude 

Name of Public Agency Approving Project:  

Name of Person or Agency Carrying Out Project: 

Exempt Status: Categorical Exemption: Section(s):

Reason why project is exempt: 

a) Type:

Contact Person: 

Telephone:

Email: 

Signature of Humboldt County Representative 

Printed Name 

Title Date Signed 

NOE Received / Posted Through (Stamp Below) 

 

 


	Description of Nature Purpose and Beneficiaries of Project: The County of Humboldt operates the Garberville Airport by and through it's Department of Aviation.  The drainage culvert located on the South end of Runway 18/36 is showing signs of structural failure and has reached the end of its useful life. The replacement culvert will be in the same location as the existing culvert.  All airport users would benefit from this project, as well as the surrounding community, as this improvement project will improve safety, accessibility and longevity of previously installed surfaces.
	NOE Received  Posted Through Stamp Below: 
	Project Title: Garberville Airport (O16) Runway Safety Area Improvements; Replace Culvert
	Project Location: Garberville Airport - 2131 Sprowl Creek Rd
	Latitude: 40.0854
	Longitude: -123.8145
	Public Agency: Humboldt County Board of Supervisors
	Person or Agency Carrying out Project: Humboldt County-Department of Aviation
	Section(s): 15301

	Type: Existing Facilities
	Reason why exempt: This project is for the replacement of an existing structure (drainage culvert).  The current drainage culvert is showing signs of structural failure and has reached the end of its useful life, and the Federal Aviation Administration has agreed to provide funding for said replacement. The improvement project would occur only within pre-disturbed areas where the existing culvert is located, and would not expand the footprint of the runway safety area, runway, taxiways, or apron, nor include a vertical addition to the existing facilities. 
	Contact: Karen Clower
	Email: aviation@co.humboldt.ca.us
	Telephone: (707) 839-5401
	Text15: Karen Clower
	Title: Acting Director of Aviation
	Date: 05/21/2025


